COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
October 20, 2011, revised
Call to Order  - Irelle
Welcome & Introductions


Elaine Kovar, who has taken over for Shirley in the Guild Library

Marilyn Martin
Approval of Minutes from September 15 Board Meeting, October 13 General Meeting. The minutes were approved as corrected.
The new community quilts budget should have been listed as $1500.
It was decided that the agenda will be sent to committee co-chairs in the future.

Treasurer’s Report – Sue Kadner
Sue mentioned that the new Federal rules say that if the three year income average is less than $50,000, it is not necessary to prepare a full return.  The state, however, still requires filing a return if the three year income average is more than $25,000.  The three year average for the Guild was approximately $47,000. (Amended by SGK to Mary Maxwell).
Our Amazon earnings for the first go-around were $999. The Associate program has started again so members can again place orders through our website.

· Empty Spools Raffle—This raffle has been approved by the State. 72 tickets have been sold. Darilyn Kisch and Kathy Drain will sell tickets at the next meeting and tell about their experience there last year.
· Insurance—this item was tabled until we have a value for our materials.  The requirements for claims were discussed.  We have taken out the CCQG insurance and will be dropping the Hartford insurance. The fee is based on membership numbers.
· Our organization is a non-profit but not sales tax exempt.  Bill’s Copy will give us a 10% discount for our newsletter in the future.
Board and Committee Reports

· Programs – Ranell
· Email Blast—Irelle asked if we should send an email blast just before our meetings.  A discussion of this subject ensued.  It was decided that we will continue sending the eblast. NOTE: If Board members want to send an eblast it must be sent to Ranell by the Monday before the general meeting.  She will send it that night or the next day.
· December Meeting—Ranell described an exhibit she saw at PIQF where clothing was made of M and M wrappers.  She contacted the artist to see if she would speak to our guild for the December meeting.  She will look into the possibility.
· The refreshment team is not responsible for the December refreshments. Ranell will contact them to make sure the process is clear.  Ranell will also be in charge of the holiday party.  Info to come!

· Workshops – Irelle for Carol and Diane

· October – Terrie Sandelin—there were 13 members present. Irelle said that it was a great class.
· October 22nd – Community Quilts Sew Day—19 are signed up for Saturday
· November – Mary Lou Wideman—12 are signed up
· If Board members want to sign up for October or November they should call Diane right away.

· Membership – Becky and Jean:  Jean reported that we have 258 members, 2 new this month and 42 non-renewals from last year.

· SCCQG – Irelle reported for Darilyn—issues have been resolved with that organization
· Parliamentarian – Debra

· Storage Unit contact person—Debra requested clarification regarding the relationship between her role as Parliamentarian and oversight of the storage lockers. A discussion of the use of the storage lockers was held.  Irelle asked that a Board member be identified who will be in charge of the lockers. Although she is not a current Board member, Marilyn Martin offered to serve as the contact person for the storage lockers, and the Board accepted her offer. Community Quilts needs to keep their materials in one locker. Debra will call them to let them know. Elaine Kovar asked why the “historical” books are stored in the locker as opposed to being on display.  She will investigate. We no longer have an historian. A previous Board decided it was not necessary because everything is on the website. All of the previous scrapbooks and guild history are in the locker.  The Quilt Show procedures books from year’s past are also in the locker. It was decided to hold off on tossing photos while we determine what we are going to do with them.
· Sue handed out Guild stationery to those who need it.

· Any other reports by chairs that are present –no reports were given by chairs present
Old Business:

· Opportunity Quilt for 2012 – Sue Davies has a McKenna Ryan quilt kit that she is willing to donate if there is a group of people who will make the blocks and have it quilted.  Irelle will solicit members to make blocks and put completed blocks together and Ranell will do the quilting. Ranell recommended that Misty Fuse be used for the appliques.
· Quilt Show—next meeting is November 5
New Business:

· Refreshments were discussed at the Satellite meeting.  Those present considered whether refreshments should be served and whether Satellite members should be the only ones to provide refreshments. One suggestion that was discussed was to serve refreshments (or not) at the beginning of the meeting starting at 6:30, use that time for sign-ups, door prizes, etc., and then hold the business part of the  meeting, followed by the speaker. Chris Allen and a committee will have a proposal for the Board at the next meeting. One group suggested a “go-green” meeting where everyone brings a water bottle. Some thought that a break was important between the meeting and the speaker. 
· Poinsettia Painters Quilt of Ventura want to come to the November meeting to sell tickets for their quilt.

· Requests for personal sales with donations to the guild were discussed and rejected.
· Irelle brought up the idea of a quilt studio tour.  Several possibilities were suggested.  Moe discussion will be held in the future.
Adjourn:  8:00



Next Board Meeting:  November 17th, 2011
